
Minutes 
University of Southern Indiana 

Administrative Senate 
Wednesday, April 12, 2017 

3 p.m. 
UC 2206 

 
PRESENT: Larry Back, Chair; Stephanie Walden-Schwake, Past Chair; Andrea Gentry, Vice Chair; Joseph 
Binkley; Caylin Blockley; Alex Eaton; Jacob Hansen; Erica Hooker; Danielle Norris; Beth Thompson; Tricia 
Tieken 
 
ABSENT: Jaclyn Dumond, Secretary/Treasurer; Jeanne McAlister; Don McGrath; Steve Bridges; Katherine 
Draughon 
 
GUESTS: None 
 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: March 8 minutes approved as written. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER: 
Stacy Draper from USI IT Department presented “Information Security Do’s and Don’ts” and provided a 
handout. 
 
Stacy was hired to lead USI’s IT and network security. She came from the financial sector and was the 
45th employee of Card Management Corporation (CMC). She lead the IT security team there for 17 years. 
During her tenure at CMC, she was focused on the payment card industry and the data security 
standards (DSS) associated with it. She also ensured the corporation was PCI-compliant, which is a 
federal regulation that is rigorous to pass. After leaving CMC, she was with One Main for 5 years and Old 
National Bank for one year. She prefers a servant leadership style in the work environment.  
 
AT USI, Stacy will be scanning data and highlighting vulnerabilities that must be addressed. Stacy wants 
to make USI’s IT security PCI-compliant, which involves 12 requirements. Some of the requirements 
include having a published policy on information security and providing annual training for employees. 
The National Institute on Standards in Technology (NIST) provides a structure to work toward best 
practices at whatever pace your organization desires. HIPAA and FERPA are separate form PCI and NIST, 
but if you meet PCI and NIST, you’ll also meet HIPAA and FERPA in the process.  
 
The following individuals comprise the Information Security Committee: Tim Lockridge, Brad Will and  
Richard Toeniskoetter. Stacy is working with the committee to draft a policy on information technology 
security that will eventually be incorporated into the USI Handbook. The first step is to publish the 
policy. St



What does this mean to USI employees? It just takes one weak link to expose the data, and we need to 
balance the freedom that comes in an educational environment with meeting data security 
requirements. 
 
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS 
Chair: Larry Back  
Full report follows minutes in Appendix A. 
 





Unfinished Business 
1. Larry Back reported on the final budget requests made by Administrative Senate in cooperation 

with Staff Council and Faculty Senate: 
a. 3% increase in salary 
b. Increase in per diem 
c. Creation of professional development grant fund 
d. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Next meeting is Wednesday, May 10 from 3-4:30 p.m. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:31 p.m. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix A: Chair’s Monthly Report to Administrative Senate    April 12, 2017 

Larry Back, Chair 

Attended President’s Council 3-14 

This was an expanded council with a presentation by Dr. Mahri Irvine from the Indiana Coalition to End 
Sexual Assault.  Her presentation was titled Student Disclosures of Violence: How to Respond 
Compassionately & Appropriately. 

Attended second presentation by Dr. Mahri Irvine, Communication: Gender & Violence: Stereotypes & 
Realities.  

Attended budget hearings 3-17 

Dr. Bennett gave a review of lasts requests outlining how money was allocated last year.  She listed her 
priorities for this year.  1. Maintain progress on salaries.  2. In house legal counsel.  3. Focus on growth.  
She also shared what we know so far about budget talks in the legislature for USI funding.  She predicts 
that our state funding may be down a little from previous levels. 

Richard Toeniskoetter presented the IT budget request.  He reviewed last year’s requests and then listed 
priorities for next year.   

Andy Wright presented the Recruitment and Retention budget request.  He reviewed how programs 
were funded last year and what they proposed for next year. 

Attended President’s Council 3-21 

Dr. Rochon introduced a new group on campus, women of color in higher learning.  Two representatives 
from the group gave an overview. 

Andy Wright gave an update on enrollment numbers.  Still optimistic. 

Kat Draughon reported that you can now do phone surveys, SNAP.  Fact book now available through 
phone app.  TABLEAU group may come to campus. 

Attended budget hearings 3-24 

Dr. Kiessling gave presentation on Campus as Home.  One ongoing emphasis is changing out hard 



Administrative Senate executive committee met 3-27 

Planned the agenda for the 4-12 meeting. 

Met with Steve Bridges 3-27 


